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Dear Petty Of f:{cer,—

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval
record pursuant to the provisions of title 10 of the United States
code, section 1552. You requested that the removal of your nuclear
Navy Enlisted Classification be expunged, that the recoupment of your
selective reenlistment bonus (SRB) and special duty assignment pay
(SDAP) be stopped, and that your SRB and SDAP be repaid in full.

2 three-mempber panel of the Board for correction of Naval Records,
sitting in executive session, considered your application on

20 November 2014. vour allegatlons of error and 1 ]
reviewed 1in accordance with administrative regulatl
proceduresapplicabletx:theproceedingsof'thisBoard. Documentary
material considered by the Board consisted of your application,
together with all material submitted in suppoxrt thereof and
applicable statutes, regulations and policies. In addition, the
Board considered the advisory opinion furnished by the office of the

Chief of Naval Operations N133D dated 7 October 2014, a copy of which
is attached.

after careful and conscientious consideration of the entire record,
the Board found that the evidence submitted was insufficient to

establish the existence of probablen@terial errorcn‘injustice. In
this connection, the Board substantially Concurred.with the advisory
opinion. accordingly, Your application has been denied. The names
and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.

Tt is regretted that the circumstances of your case are€ such that
favorable action cannot be taken. You are entitled to have the Board

reconsider 1CS decision upon submission of new evidence within one



year from the date of the Board’'s decision. New evidence is evidence
not previously considered by the Board prior to making its decision
in this case. In this regard, it is important to keep in mind that
a presumption of reqularity attaches to all official records.
Consequently, when applying for a correction of an official naval
record, the burden is on the applicant to demonstrate the existence
of probable material error OT injustice.

Sincerely

ROBERT J. O'NEILL
Executive Director

Enclosure



